
 

 

Week of June 9, 2019 

Please sign the friendship pad and pass it on          
to the next person in your pew.                                     

Thank you for coming! 

Worship Servants this Week 
9:00:  Abby Zabel & Volunteer 

Altar Guild:  Muriel Meyer, Danice Larson,  

   Mike & Kathy Babcock 

Reader 6:00: Volunteer 

Reader 9:00:  Emily Schwickerath 

Ushers:  Marv Larsen, Gary Griffin,   

   Dennis & Kendra Crooks 

Trinity Website:  http://trinitylutherannewhampton.org  

80 Plus Birthday to: 
 

Lois Betzer - 6/13 

 

Don & Judy Benz 

June 9 - 56 years 

 

Marv & Janet Larsen 

June 10 - 41 years 

 

Darrell & Sandra Crooks 

June 13 - 60 years  

 

Larry & Doris Schmidt 

June 13 - 55 years 

Trinity Calendar 

Harvey Drewelow 

Marlin Nystel 

Deb Weidler 

Betty Pose 

Dean Stumme 

Ernie Schmitt 

Jo Kramer 

Gannon Friedman 

Edwin Kuehner 

Audrey Birdsell 

 

Perry Laures 

Laura Schulz 

Helen Hartmann 

Carol L. Drewelow 

Rodney “Rocky” Pearce 

Bob Linderbaum 

Albert Hartmann 

Pastor Frey will be out of the office starting 

June 10th - June 17th.  Pr. Dan Christensen 

will be available for emergencies.  He can 

be reached at 641-985-2475. 

Last Weeks Attendance:  165 

We also offer our sympathy and prayers  
to the family and  friends of Pat “Irish” 
Fogerty.   Pat passed away on Tuesday, 
May 28th. 

Age requirement: 

Day camp (staffed by Okoboji campers) is for youth              

entering grades 1-6 in the 2019-2020 school year.  We    

are also offering a separate preschool class (staffed             

by Trinity volunteers) for children who are at least              

4 years of age. 

 

   Cost Per Ticket (Child):     

 $20 per child or $50 per family 

Registrations & Health Forms can be picked up  

 in the church office.   

 

Campsite Location:   

 Trinity Lutheran Church 

Dates and Times:   

 July 29-August 1 

 Monday – Thursday 

      (9 am – 2 pm) 

VBS INFORMATION 

Registration deadline is June 12th! 

Special Congregation Vote  
 

We will be having a special Congregational 

vote on Sunday, June 16th  and Wednesday, 

June 19th following the worship services.   

 

The ballot will have the nominees for the                 

Call Committee that will be formed to find           

a part-time Associate Pastor.    

 

If you have any questions, please contact               

Kim Kuehner, VP of the Council and                    

Call Committee chairperson, or the church    

office.  It was determined at our April           

council meeting to proceed with finding an 

ordained Associate Pastor to fill the part-time 

position.    

Sunday, June 9 - Pentecost 
9:00 am Worship Service  
  
Monday, June 10 
  
Tuesday, June 11 
6:00 pm LIGHT Education Planning Meeting 
  

Wednesday, June 12 
Deadline for VBS registration 
No Elizabeth/Martha Bible Study 
No Miriam/Lydia Bible Study 
6:00 pm Worship Service w/Communion 

  
Thursday, June 13 
6:00 pm Worship & Music  
7:00 pm Church Council Meeting  
   
Friday, June 14 – Flag Day 
Synod Assembly @ Wartburg College 
  
Saturday, June 15 
Synod Assembly @ Wartburg College 
  
Sunday, June 16 - Father's Day 
Synod Assembly @ Wartburg College 
9:00 am Worship Service w/Communion 

We offer our sympathy and  
prayers to the family and                   
friends of Roger Kramer. 
Roger passed away on Sunday, 
June 2nd.  

40 Plus  

Anniversaries: 

Wayne & Jean Sander 

June 14 - 60 years 

 

LeRoy & Danice Larson 

June 15 - 56 years 

 

Wendell & LaVonne Tank  

June 15 - 51 years 



 

 

  www.facebook.com/TrinityLutheranNewHampton 

“Living Christ’s Love” 

Our Gifts to the Ministry of Trinity Lutheran Church 

Giving Report for May 27 - June 2 

General Fund Balance as of 5/31/19:  $45,504.59 

Note:  The congregation approved the General Fund                     

 Expense Budget for 2019 is $256,905.63        

               Weekly Offering Goal: $4,940.49 

Offering received last week for 
General Fund: $4,437.00 

**********************************************************************************************************

**********************************************************************************************************

**********************************************************************************************************

**********************************************************************************************************

**********************************************************************************************************

Northeast Iowa Mobile Food Bank  
 

Trinity will host the NE Iowa Mobile Food Bank on Thursday, June 20th. If you would like to volunteer, we are asking 

you to be in the Fellowship Hall by 4:00 pm.  Anyone can help with unloading the truck, arranging tables, organizing 

and unpacking the food, giving out food items and helping the families load their items in their vehicles. Mark your     

calendars if you can be here that day.  

**********************************************************************************************************

  The New Hampton Blood Drive                                                                      

will be held at  

NH Community Center   

(112 E. Spring)       

Tuesday, June 25 

 12:00 pm - 5:30 pm 
 

Make an appointment by contacting                       

LifeServe Blood Center at 800-287-4903  

or visit lifeservebloodcenter.org.    

Our Mission Cross Project for June is collecting items for Vacation Bible School. 

Juice, snacks and craft items are needed. VBS registration information can be found                                             

in the Narthex or the Church office.” 

       The construction crew has completed the repairs to the Bell Tower.  We will look forward for them 

  to return and finish the tuckpointing for the rest of the building.   

    

       We have raised $96,003.53 in donations towards the $130,000 needed for the Bell tower and                       

tuckpointing project. This leaves a balance of $33,996.47 needed to reach our goal.  Remember to bring your loose 

change for the donation tube in the Narthex or mark “Bell Tower Project - Building Repairs” on your giving envelope              

or check.  If you have any questions, contact the church office or Mick Gage, chairman of Buildings and Grounds. 

We have had several members this past month cleaning areas of the church and 

checking off the cleaned areas on the sheets in the Narthex.  We still have many 

areas that still need attention.  We need you! Make it a family or friends service 

project.  There are cleaning supplies available in the main kitchen area. You 

can leave soiled cloths in a pail and they will be taken care of.   

 

Take time to check over the sign-up sheets and see if there is an area that you 

or your family can help with.   It has been close to 20 years since the ELCA 

women have scheduled a work day when they cleaned the church.  It is time to 

give our church some tender love and care. 

Encounters With Heaven Concert 
Come and enjoy a special concert experience with Heavenly Harp on Monday, June 24, 2019, 

7:00 pm at Trinity Lutheran Church, 232 S Water Ave., New Hampton, Iowa 50659.  

 

Inspiring and peaceful music featuring harp and vocals along with wonderful stories of God's       

presence and provision, make this a great opportunity to reach out to friends and neighbors.              

Consider letting your neighbors or coworkers know about this wonderful opportunity to join you. 

 

CDs and DVDs will be available and author, Karin Gunderson, will be signing her book, 

"Encounters with Heaven-Stories of God's Surprising Presence."  See you there! 

Congratulations to our New Hampton Golf Teams for their accomplishments at 

the State Golf tournament in Class 2A.  We would like to recognize our Trinity 

members that participated this year on our New Hampton Golf teams: 

Allison Nuss, Morgan Nuss, Regan Gebel, Sanja Djukic,                                               

Kassidy Pfaffle, Carli Gebel, Bailey Kriener, Chloe Reicherts,                                   

Wyatt Stochl, Alex Kriener and Hunter Pesek 

Looking for volunteers for a church audio/video team to help run our video and sound for worship 

services for Wednesday evening and Sunday morning services.  Training would include:  running the 

sound board, computer for the power points and connecting to the Ustream.  If interested in joining 

our team, call the church office or let Pr. Kevin know. 


